
 
 We believe that safeguarding children is everyone’s responsibility. 

At Lambley we are committed to keeping our children safe from harm. Lee Christopher, Rebecca Shardlow and Jennifer Swinburne have 
responsibility for safeguarding & child protection. If we have any concerns reported to us we will always take action to protect a child and inform the 

relevant agencies. 
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What a year! 
 

It has been a truly magnificent year at Lambley and we 
are so proud of the children’s work and effort and are 
so appreciative of your support and encouragement.  
 
Throughout the year, the children have worked so hard 
and pushed themselves to produce their very best. 
They embrace every lesson with true determination 
and show real care and respect for our school values. 
You will see from their reports just how amazing they 
have done! 
 
On top of this, their results in school assessments and 
SATS have really blown us away. They have all given 
110% and their results reflect this.  
 
Outside the curriculum, our football teams have shone. 
With both Mr. Conroy’s and Mr. Robinson’s teams 
winning their respective leagues titles.  
 
Ofsted visited us this year and spoke so very highly of 
the school. I thank you for your support and kind words 
during those days and hope you have had time to read 
our fantastic report.  
 
The term has ended with some amazing performances 
from KS2 in the summer play and we had the most 
amazing achievement assembly last Friday which was a 
wonderful way to celebrate the remarkable year we 
have had.  
 
This week, we prepare for the leavers’ assembly and 
have to say goodbye to our current Year 6. Despite the 
fact that they are so ready for secondary school, we will 
all miss them deeply. In fact, we would love them to do 
Year 7 with us but unfortunately we have to let them 
go. I wish them all the best as they set off on their next 
chapter and know they will all achieve great things.  
 
For now, I want to wish you all a sunny summer holiday 
and hope you get to enjoy each and every moment 
with your families. Take care. 
 

Lee Christopher 

Contacts 
 

Office Manager: Mrs. Yvette Newton 
Office Administrator: Mrs. Caroline Sanders 
Head Teacher:  Mr Lee Christopher  
Tel: 0115 9313515 
Email : office@lambley.notts.sch.uk 
 

Parking & The School Car Park 
A quick reminder to please be mindful when parking in The Lambley Kitchen. There 
are very few bays we cannot use but the agreement was that we would leave them 
free. It is my understanding that we are sometimes parking in these bays and so I 
ask that we all abide by the agreement so we can work together with the pub to 
ease parking before and after school. Thank you. 
 
Please also only use the school car park before and after school if you need access 
to the disabled bays. There are lots of parents and children walking up the drive at 
this time and to keep our community safe, I ask that you only come up the drive at 
these times if you need to park in a disabled bay.  
 
Finally, the school drive will be closed for the summer holidays as works are done to 
re-tarmac the surface. This work will also see the footpath (currently stopping half 
way up the drive) extended to a full footpath so you can walk your children all the 
way up to school without needing to step on the drive (which may be being used for 
disabled bay access at key times.)   

 

Timings for September 
As you know, we need to subtly change our school timings from 
September to meet the Government’s minimum expectation of 32.5 hours 
per week for every child.  
 
As such, I just wanted to remind you, ahead of September, of these 
timings. 
 
R/KS1 

 Gate will open at 9am 

 School day will start at 9:05am (instead of 9:10am) 

 School will finish at 3:35pm (instead of 3:30pm) 
 
KS2 

 Gate will open at 8:40am 

 School day will start at 8:45am (instead of 8:50am) 

 School will still finish at 3:15pm 
 
Like now, for those of you with children in both Key Stages, please bring 
them all to school for the earlier time (between 8:40-8:45am) and collect 
them at the later time (3:35pm). 
 
Thank you 
 
 

 


